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Mount Bass to Anice and Winifred Falls, RNP 
Wednesday 17th august 2016 
Activity Organiser:  Allan Bunt 
Participants:  Kerry Clarke, Chris Burke, Phil Escott, 
Joy and Murray Scott, Margaret Dooley, Debbie 
Coutinho, Vicky Turner, Chris Lumb, Nancy and 
Gordon Pickering, Tim Gardner, Ken Callander, Finlay 
Shaw, Allan Stone, Alan Webb, Kathy Stanley, Roy 
Smith, Lesley Salzmann, Paul Trudgeon. 
 

“THE MUTINY OF THE BUNTY” 
With recent rain, creeks were up, so at the last minute 
I made a couple of “adjustments” to our planned 
route.  Starting from Bundeena Drive we took a short 
walk down Mount Bass Trail and out onto the edge of 
an Upland Swamp.  The swamp looked dry, but there 
was plenty of crystal clear water underfoot, 
supporting reeds, sedges and swamp Banksias.  A row 
of pink Coastal Coral Heath, in flower, bordered the far 
edge. Spring flowers were just bursting forth and the 
group stopped several times down the trail to identify 
as many as possible. 
At the bottom in a Casuarina grove we turned right on 

the Anice Track and stopped at the falls for morning 
tea.   The more agile members of the group scrambled 
down through dense bush and rocks to view the 9 
metre high Anice Falls from the bottom. Wasn’t I glad 
not everyone did this, as the “resident” Anice big black 
raven swooped in on my pack; not once but twice.  
First for a free lunch and then for the “vital” leader’s 
paperwork in a plastic bag.  Jennifer and Ken said they 
scared him away, but I wonder if the raven took one 
look at them and just scarpered.  
 
Now it was on to uncharted territory for this well 
organised leader, along the Anice track towards 
Maianbar Road, to see an Upland Swamp Stream.   Yes 
the track was a bit narrow and yes there was a fair bit 
of water on it (the tadpoles liked it) and yes there was 
quite a lot of mud.  Hey! What’s wrong with walking 
legs apart with one foot on each side of the track 
looking for drier ground? 
 
A kilometre or so on, the group staged a mutiny, and 
said “enough of this wet muddy track”. They wanted 
out! Gee, and I was showing them beautiful 
wildflowers and views to the Sydney city skyline.... 
Subsequently I have seen the elusive upland stream 
which is very small.    
 
We headed back and onto Winifred Falls and down to 
South West Arm just for a look, as there was no way 
this rebellious mob would leap across the creek to 
walk further down the Arm to the planned lunch spot.  
Instead we went upstream and sat beside a peaceful 
secluded pool to eat lunch.   On the return trip back up 
Mount Bass, we stopped to view some very small 
yellow flowers – but were they orchids or not?  After 
some debating, we are still left wondering, but they 
were interesting.  And I get the last word –“it’s an 
orchid!”  Of course our day ended with coffee at 
Audley. 
 
By Allan Bunt 
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Black Perry Mt Lookout 

 
 
 

BUSHWALKING IN NORTHERN KOSCIUSZKO 
NATIONAL PARK 

 
10-17 November 2016 

 
Henry and I were kayaking on the south coast when 
the call came through from Mary “Would you and 
Henry be able to take my Talbingo trip as I have to 
have surgery?” Fortunately, on leaving home, I had 
grabbed the package of maps and information relating 
to the trip we had led in 2002 so, together with 30 
years of cross country skiing and backpacking in the 
area, we were good to go. After a few cancellations, 
we were a party of 16 members ranging from those 
who were only able to admire the scenery to those 
who could walk the hind legs off a donkey, so this set 
us quite a challenge to please everyone. We were 
accommodated at the Talbingo Caravan Park, set in a 
delightful location opposite Jounama Dam and 
offering caravan sites for a range of vehicles together 
with very nice apartments, so everyone was happy.  
 
On the first day, a party set off very early, in sunny 
weather, to walk to and climb Tabletop Mountain 
whilst the rest of us ventured only as far as Four Mile 
Hut, always a favourite location and well maintained 
by our Ski Club.  
 
The weather did a turnabout the next day, returning 
us back to winter, so we walked along a fire trail in 
heavy mist to Landers Creek Falls which offered great 
views – when the mist cleared. We should have been 
able to drive along this trail but weren’t sure how 
slippery it would be, bearing in mind the recent wet 
conditions and amount of water lying around. A trip 
up Big Talbingo, commencing near the falls, would 

have been a waste of energy and time so lunch was 
eaten in the mist. We thought we would attempt to 
reach Vickery’s Hut – a log cabin – to further stretch 
the legs on a 1 km downhill track and were blessed 
with a sunny afternoon. However, with the creek 
before the hut running very fast and deep, only the 
guys ventured across.  
 
Sunday we were awoken by hail and rain overnight so 
this wasn’t a bad day for our so called “rest day” – 
what we called “Harry Hill’s Drive”. Harry Hill was the 
guru of the northern end of the park and we were 
blessed to have him for a whole day to show us his 
special secrets on our last trip. Sadly, he passed away 
earlier this year but produced several books on the 
area for future generations to enjoy. So, we led a party 
of cars along the highway, stopping at various 
locations, and leaving them wondering what we would 
find next. A steep climb up through the bush produced 
a WW2 trench and telephone line to General 
Macarthur (??), said to have been built, or rather dug 
along with a string of others, to protect Australia from 
a Japanese invasion.  We then found the grave of 3 
children who died between 1887/8, visited Black Perry 
Lookout for views over the Bogong Mountain Range 
and headed to Yarrangobilly Village for morning tea on 
the hut verandah out of the rain. A programmed bush 
bash to find some caves and sink holes was not a good 
idea given the weather so, instead, we ventured, in 
the rain, along a wet trail out to Jounama Homestead, 
or rather the remains of a brick home built and 
enlarged by 3 families between 1920 and 1950. The 
home may have seen better times but certainly the 
garden and, particularly, the blossoming lilac trees, 
made a great setting. Everyone was happy to retreat 
home to have lunch in their own warm 
accommodation but appeared ready to go for our 
evening meal at the Country Club. Here most of us 
partook of generous portions of fresh, delicious 
Chinese fare and those into Australian food seemed 
also to enjoy their steaks. 
 
The next morning, having rained all night and 
continuously for over 12 hours, we were scratching 
our heads for somewhere to stretch our legs that was 
scenic and semi-dry under foot. Sawyers Hut trail from 
the hut down to the Eucumbene River fitted the bill 
and provided great scenery and an explosive burst of 
water to watch at the end. Lunch had to be 
somewhere out of the weather and so we hoped that 
a cross country ski hut which we use in the winter 
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would be open at Cabramurra. It was and a hot drink 
in Cabramurra around an artificial, but still very warm, 
fire warmed us with the temperature hovering around 
8 degrees, fresh snow having fallen on the main range 
and Jagungal wearing a white coat. A trip to 3 Mile 
Dam concluded the day. 
 
 

 
Mt Tantangara  

 
 
The next day dawned dry but cloudy as we wound our 
way up Tantangara Mountain with excellent views 
from the top. Those who stayed part way at Harvey’s 
No 2 Hut were entertained by a large snake that had 
made his home under the hut. The last day was a 
repeat of the first, hot and sunny, as we headed for 
Coolamine Homestead with its range of out buildings, 
Blue Waterholes and Clarke Gorge. There was more 
water than we have ever seen before in the Gorge but 
still 4 intrepid walkers set off to criss cross the river 
towards the waterfall. The waterfall wasn’t reached 
but they certainly found the water cold. Those setting 
off for the caves also didn’t reach them owing to the 
number of usually dry crossings being unusually wet. 
 
Henry and I very much enjoyed showing the group 
areas of the park which they may not have seen 
before, sometimes in inclement weather, and hope 
everyone enjoyed themselves. On a brighter note, 
Mary is recovering well and, by the time you read this, 
will be running around like a two year old. 
 
By Marilyn Fooks 

 

 

 
 
6th September to 19th September 2016 
The Heysen Trail, the beginning of a long journey on 
foot Part 2 
Organisers: John Holland & Leonie Grimshaw 
Participants: Jacquie & Will Becker, Lexia Duncan, 
Ken Woolley, Becky Rae, Marilyn & Henry Fooks, 
Steve Deards, Murray Scott 
 
Wilpena Pound was renamed in 2016 to Ikara 

(meeting place in the Adnyamathanha language). As 

with all renaming of places into traditional or original 

names it will take a while to get used to, but our 

younger generation will only know the new names. I 

think most people accept Uluru now so time will make 

the difference. Other good things are happening at 

Ikara. The land was acquired from pioneer tourist 

operators, the Rasheed family in 2012. It is now 

owned and operated by Indigenous Business Australia 

and the Adnyamathanha Traditional Lands 

Association. Most of the staff and Rangers were 

indigenous and they are working towards being fully 

run by indigenous people in the future. We spoke to 

several enthusiastic and dedicated young workers 

during our stay which was a good thing to see. 

We had very heavy rain during our stay at Ikara; John 

couldn’t have made the timing better! We did several 

walks in the rain, the 7.5 klm return walk to the 

historic Hills Homestead along the flooding Wilpena 

Creek via Sliding rock to the Wangara Lookout. We all 

had our photo taken on the lookout with no view, mist 

and dripping wattle trees and crazy wet walkers were 

all that was around that day. 

We also drove out to Wilpena Homestead, a working 

station up until 1985 when its 135 year life as a station 

finally ended. It’s a fascinating walk around the old out 

buildings, store, blacksmiths, and small graveyard. 
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Machinery lies quietly rusting in the grass and emus 

roamed at will among the buildings, not at all 

disturbed by all the attention they were getting from 

us. The shearing shed was hosting an exhibition of 

local artists and their works of the area. Some very 

talented people were represented. The Homestead is 

now the Rangers Headquarters. 

It was with a sigh of relief when we looked out on 

Monday 15th to clear blue skies and beautiful cool 

walking weather. Some of us had made an extra effort 

to lighten our packs for the next leg and loaded the 

unwanted goods into the bus to catch up with later. 

What a difference a day can make as we walked back 

out along Wilpena Creek to the Hills Homestead again 

and another short climb up to Wangara lookout. This 

time we could see right across the Pound to the gap in 

the range where we were heading. It was an 

interesting and flat walk across the pound trying to 

keep our feet dry on several flooded areas. Steve’s 

jump on to an island was not that successful as the 

island sank. He injured his leg and came out 

thoroughly wet! The flat walk progressed into more 

rocky terrain as we began the climb into Bridal Gap 

and at the top of the outer rim were met by Henry & 

Marilyn who had climbed up the much steeper other 

side to meet us. Amazing views of the distant Elder 

Range and of the route we would take down the hill as 

we headed on to Black Gap camp still quite a distance 

away. Black Gap is located in the Bunbinyunna Range 

and is just outside the national park boundary. We 

covered over 20klm today & some of us were glad to 

load our packs into Henrys car for the last couple of 

kilometres. We were able to have another warming 

fire tonight and it was really needed. Temperatures 

fell below zero and the tents were covered in ice as we 

reluctantly popped our heads out next morning.  

Black gap to Red Range Camp was 15klm, passing 

more stone ruins, across fields of Patterson Curse or 

Salvation Jane as it’s known here in SA, a pretty but 

noxious weed that is a real pest in rural Australia. 

Always surrounded by ancient mountains this section 

was a joy to walk. We got in quite late to camp, a 

luxury camp with a composting toilet and small shelter 

collecting rainwater and a welcome platform to 

prepare dinner on. Small luxuries mean a lot out here. 

It is the ongoing work of the Heysen Trail Volunteers 

upgrading the campsites and signage along the route 

that gave us these luxuries. It was a full moon that 

night and we all watched as it climbed higher into the 

sky and lit up the camp.  

It took a lot to dry our tents the next day, and we were 

chasing the first rays of sun as it slowly made its way 

above the surrounding hills. 

 

Sat 18th was a long but not too difficult day’s hiking. 

We did around 23klm but with cooler weather and 

mostly overcast skies it was pleasant walking. 

Everything was so green. It is usually red rocks and 

burnt off grasses. Cypress and Casuarina forest, more 

ruins and mosquitos today, we climbed through a gap 

in the mountains and once through it was a totally 

different scene. Lower bare hills with old fences and 

hilly pastoral lands heading down into another river 

valley as we walked past Wonoka Station. It was as if it 

wasn’t the same walk. Camel safaris leave from 

Wonoka and we saw quite a few of the camels grazing 

with the sheep on this side of the hills. Once again 

timing was perfect as the rain clouds were building up 

again into a bruised sky as we followed the dry river to 

Mayo Hut. This hut was restored as a bicentennial 

project in 1988 by 7 unemployed and homeless men 

from the Wright Court Day Centre. They have done an 

amazing job and we stayed dry and warm in the one 

room cottage with bunk beds and a fireplace. We all 

finally convinced Ken who wanted to sleep in his tent 
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to come inside and join us; I think he was glad as it was 

a very wild night. 

Sunday dawned clear and beautiful for our last and 

possibly the most memorable day of our walk. 

Memorable in many ways…. beauty, exhaustion, fear, 

and elation as we neared the end and thoughts of a 

shower, nice meal and a glass of wine took over. 

It was a long walk half on the flat along a rocky water 

coarse where we opted for the station track instead as 

we were all over the rough rocks under foot and sand 

that made going laborious. In doing this we missed 

Henry & Marilyn who had walked out to meet us. We 

waited for a while hoping we’d see them to off load 

some gear as planned but alas we had to walk on. 

Over a stile and along a fence line for ages, checked 

out a ruin that was the farmers dump site and kept on 

course to a pointed pyramid hill as a landmark to go 

up and around. This is where the challenge began, we 

lost trail markers, but with the help of Wills binoculars 

spotted them on the next hill over, yes it was a long 

way off and we needed the binoculars to see them! 

Will also spotted some deer and wild goats in his 

search. That sorted, and at least on track again is 

where the fear factor came in for some of us as we 

negotiated a knife edge ridge line that continued on 

for miles! A sheer drop one side and steep 45% angled 

rocks on the other made for some big breath 

moments. All of us weren’t like that, the mountain 

goats in the group had no problems but we were all 

equally glad to be coming off the ridge and onto more 

friendly ground. We all thought we’d be strolling along 

a nice ridge for a few kilometres; this section of the 

trail is rarely used, now we know why. 

Henry & Marilyn were waiting for us and drove John 

the 3klm into Hawker to pick up the bus then John 

came back to pick up his weary walkers. Finished the 

1st leg of this wonderful journey in Hawker and then 

the long drive back to Adelaide the next day and all 

going our separate ways. Thanks John & Leonie for a 

fantastic time. 

By Rebecca Rae 

 
 

Maria Island, Tasmania 
We spent 5 nights/6 days on Maria Island and we had 
such a lovely peaceful time on this beautiful piece of 
paradise. Everyone should go and experience this 
special place. 
You don't have to be a serious Bushwalker to go as 
there is a lot of history there and you can keep 
yourself amused with so much interesting reading in 
the museum. 
Take a book and sit in a sheltered spot and enjoy the 
quiet and unwind from our busy lives. It’s an excellent 
place for kids or a family gathering. 
 
Helpful hints to organise a trip…. 
Stay in the Penitentiary as rooms are basic but 
excellent value and have their own fireplaces if it's 
cold. Each room has 6 bunks and if you book a room 
for 3 you still have the use of the whole room for your 
party. It cost us around 16.00 each per person per 
night. In the rooms they also have shelves so you can 
lay out all your bits and pieces and a table and seats. 
But you will need a head torch as there are no lights in 
the rooms. 
The toilets are just across the front lawn to the right. 
There is a laundry room at the penitentiary with lines 
and sinks inside, as I guess when it rains you can still 
get some things to dry. After all it is Tasmania. 
 
The mess hall is huge and has gas burners for cooking 
and sinks with hot and cold water for washing up. Also 
tables and chairs for eating or playing games if it's wet. 
Also a ping pong table. 
In the mess hall you can charge your phone if you are 
using it for photos as I was. 
 
There are showers in the camping area which cost 
1.00 dollar for about 2 minutes so get undressed first 
before you put your money in. Also if you have a water 
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container fill it up from the sink as its warm and that 
will help with the rinse off. 
Contact phone number for bookings for 
accommodation is through Triabunna tourism office-
0418523275. 
 
If you are camping at Darlington which is the main 
camping area they also have gas stoves for campers- 
but you need to bring your own pots. 
 
Transport- I organised a taxi pickup from Hobart to 
drive us to Triabunna and that was through Dallas and 
his number is 0429168905 and he has a 10 seater bus. 
He also picked us up on the way back. This cost us 
400.00 return split between five so was $80.00 each. 
 
Weather- we had good weather but it does get windy 
so don't forget some warm things and a beanie. 
 
Groceries can be pre ordered at the Triabunna IGA and 
the Maria Island ferry will bring your order over. 
 
Ferry transport- when you book your accommodation 
you need to book your ferry trip asap to make sure 
there is room on the boat. 
Ferry contact is -0419746668 
Cost is approximately 44.00 return, the trip takes 
about 40 minutes to get to the island. 
 
What you will see…. echidna, kangaroos, paddy 
melons, Cape Barron geese, wombats, Tasmanian 
hens, brush tail possums, various birds, Bennett’s 
wallabies and maybe Tasmanian Devils. 
 
Perfect swimming spots and bikes can be hired on the 
island. 
 
Always keep an eye out for snakes as we saw a few. 
 
If you intend to camp down at Frenchs farm- free 
camping, there were rats in the farm house so store 
your food of a night in the old fashioned meat safe 
that is in the house. 
 
Walking tracks- the tracks were very well marked and 
maintained so try and see as much as you can. 
Not to be missed Mt Maria/ the view is excellent- 
don't forget your camera. 
Bishop and Clerk was another great walk. 
Painted cliffs - very beautiful and unique. As well as 
looking at the sea life surrounding the cliffs. 

Take a walk along the beachfront on the Isthmus as 
the sand is so fine, along with beautiful shells and 
aquamarine sea. 
The Ruins - well worth to explore and examine and see 
if you can unravel some of the mysteries of the island. 
Just imagine yourself being a convict and having to 
hand make the bricks to build the penitentiary. It truly 
is a fascinating place to visit. 
 
I do hope this information inspires some of you to visit 
this wonderful place. If you need to know anything 
else you can always give me a call and I will answer 
further questions if I can. 
 
By Gina Holloway 
 

 
Bombo 

Coastal Walking Kiama  
Sunday 10 Jan 2017 
Organisers:  Barry & Irene Mann 
Participants: Pam & Brian Stevenson, Marilyn Fuchs, 
Josephine Cheah, Jo Blackman, Joy Donovan, Jeff & 
Trish Cosatto, Jocelyn and Ray Hannah 
 
Well, it started off bad, with a 30 degree plus forecast 

for Sydney, and railway works changing the schedules. 

We started the walk at 10:20, with a fantastic cool sea 

breeze from the north….this kept the temperature 

generally down to 24 degrees or so, and made the 

walk very pleasant. 

We walked around the ovals (full with Christmas/New 

Year campers) and onto the blowhole, which was a 

hole but no blow….the swell was zero. Next around 

Black Beach and the monthly Kiama markets. Some of 
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the ladies showed extreme determination and we lost 

nobody here…..although there was a bit of looking.  

Then around the headland to Bombo Beach. Here we 

had a bite of morning tea, then some walked up the 

beach, others went along the roadway to avoid the 

sand walking, and we met ay Bombo Headland. There 

was a major surfing event here…the World Junior Surf 

Titles. Unfortunately, they had a lay day as there was 

only very small surf. Nevertheless, Trish decided a dip 

was in order after lunch, while some of us had an 

enjoyable coffee courtesy of a van parked there for 

the surf carnival. 

We had a short walk down to the Bombo Quarry, with 

its spectacular rock formations, then back to Bombo 

headland, where Brian had agreed to stay and mind 

our bags (and have a short rest). 

We crossed under the freeway, then down through 

the cemetery, which was a welcome peaceful and 

shady area to walk through, onto the Spring Creek 

Wetlands. After this, we had an uphill walk along 

Terralong Street to the Leisure Centre…..this bit was 

hot, and windless. But after a slight climb up some 

stairs, it was along Irvine Street for the level walk to 

Chez Mann’s for coffee and cake. The men were 

offered a cold beer as incentive. 

Irene had prepared a lovely Austrian Malakoff Torte to 

have with coffee (or beer), and there was only one 

piece left….. Barry had been working on a 1500 piece 

jigsaw….and after much searching, 2 pieces were 

found and inserted…thank you Josephine and Brian 

(post trip note: one of these pieces was vetted by 

Irene and removed later). I hope to finish this project 

by the end of March (hopefully 2017). 

It was an 11km walk in total, 12.5 km with the final 

walk back down to the station. All agreed it was a 

good day, but the breeze made it a great day….not to 

mention the beer, coffee and cake.  

By Barry Mann 

 

 
 
25 Years! 
Thank you Committee for the pin and thank you Club 
for the opportunities, since I joined in 1991, to really 
get into the bush. 
 
As I said at the club breakfast last December when the 
25 year pins were given out, I was motivated to join 
the club at a monthly meeting at the Caringbah scout 
hall all those years ago.  
 
I had a hankering to go bushwalking but unsure how to 
get started. My family was not as keen as me, so I 
checked out some commercial groups, and then 
spotted the club’s program at Paddy Pallin. The 
activities looked interesting, and all for a modest 
membership fee, about $15 as I recall.  
So I went along to the meeting, not really sure what 
sort of people I would find there. 
What really struck me was how damned healthy 
everybody looked as they excitedly discussed past and 
upcoming activities. They were mostly older than me, 
probably at about retirement age. 
 
Anyway, whatever they were on, I wanted some too! I 
enrolled on the night and that was that. 
Over the years since (they are not over yet by any 
means), I found myself doing all sorts of things I 
wouldn’t have dreamed about – overnight walks, 
leading trips to Tassie and NZ, canyoning, search and 
rescue, rogaining, kayaking, bush navigation (still 
learning), first aid. Not to mention finding really 
exciting places to do these things in, places I would 
never have otherwise discovered. 
Hopefully I am as fit and healthy today as those people 
seemed to be back in 1991. 
So Sutherland Bushwalkers, thank you for these 
opportunities. 

 
By Bruce Franklin 
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Welcome to new members: 
 
Rebecca Ivers, Adrian King, Penny O’Brien, Penny & 
Tony McDonagh, Tammy Safi, Jenny Lynch, Michele 
Howie, Helen Lee, Jo Blackman, Fay Walker, Keith 
Heyes, Bob East, Jill Windle, Cristine Brietenbach, 
Joanna Goh, Anne Brownlee, Patricia Rossi, Elizabeth 
Rothwell, Neil Ross 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT  
The start of a New Year comes with new energy and a 
reflection on what happened in the previous year. 
At the start of 2016 I wrote a projection list for myself 
with my aims and the known challenges that would 
come our way, plus a gap for the unexpected things. 
Being the end of 2016, I now review that list to see 
how it all went. 
 
First challenge was February and the AGM to elect a 
full committee and non-committee positions with 
members that are good, strong & progressive, ready to 
contribute to the Club for the rest of the year. 
Thankfully that happened and I wish to acknowledge 
the work everyone has done and appreciate the 
hardest part of the job was to be available most of the 
year, to be at the meetings or at the end of an email.  
   
Some project items on the list were completed or are 
work in progress still. Projects like reviewing 
Management documentation. Registers & manuals 
were updated and keeping information current is an 
ongoing job. Website updates and new ideas were 
discussed, and how best to use our website is always 
on the agenda. One challenge was to try and fix 
troubles with sending email Alerts from an old clunky 
system. A change in system has fixed those troubles 
but brought some new problems that were 
unexpected. Ongoing problem solving is part of this 
year’s list of “try to’s.” We streamlined the 
Membership process to bring it in line with our Club’s 
financial year and reduced the long drawn out effort 
put upon our volunteer Membership Officer.    
 
The general management of the Club is not a difficult 

process. It is often problem solving by just a round 
table discussion. Meetings are only 2 hours a month. I 
find many subjects that come to the table are very 
interesting and easy to handle just by talking about it 
with others. Amazing what you learn. Once a year a 
big project comes along that takes more time and 
effort but that becomes the challenge. So if any new 
members really want to see the nuts and bolts of how 
the Club proudly continues each year then join the 
Committee and make a contribution and have your 
say. Current committee members move on so the 
AGM is the time to bring on board new people and 
ideas and time to thank the efforts of those stepping 
down. The Club must have a steering committee and 
so can you give back to the Club one year of service 
with your unique talent? 
So now I write another projection list for 2017… 
 
By Vanessa Hicks 
 

 
Christmas breakfast BBQ 

 

 
25 Year Award – Joy Donovan, Bruce Franklin,    

Leanne Baird, Carole Wigger 

COMMITTEE ROOM 
SNIPPETS 


